
                     

 

 
 
 
 

 
December 14, 2011 
 
Chairman Mary Nichols 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95812 
 
RE: Public Health Support for California’s Low Carbon Fuel Standard  
 
Dear Chairman Nichols, 
 
The undersigned members of California’s public health and medical community strongly 
support California’s landmark Low Carbon Fuel Standard (LCFS) as a critical component of 
California’s strategy to meet clean air and AB 32 goals. The LCFS is proving to be a successful 
program, and will continue to spur investment and innovation toward ever-cleaner fuels and 
vehicles over the next decade.  As the California Air Resources Board (CARB) considers revisions 
to the program, we urge you to reject the calls of the oil industry for weakening changes, to re-
double your commitment to clean, alternative fuels, and to ensure that any revisions 
strengthen effective implementation to move us to a cleaner future.   
 
The LCFS contributes to the fight against climate change and encourages a shift to healthier 
transportation options such as renewable energy and hydrogen, as well as advanced biofuels, 
which will reduce the devastating impacts of vehicle pollution on the health of Californians. We 
also believe the LCFS to be particularly important in supporting California’s zero emission 
vehicle program. As the LCFS serves to increase investment in the cleanest fuels, it will help to 
reduce asthma attacks, lung cancer, heart, lung and other diseases; relieve pressure on 
overcrowded hospital and emergency rooms; curb the thousands of annual premature deaths 
due to air pollution each year in our state; and cut the billions of dollars in health care costs 
associated with air pollution in California.  



 
Because of the promise offered by the LCFS, we are extremely disappointed that the oil 
industry attempts to undermine the program. Specifically, we are opposed to changes that 
would weaken the “High Carbon Intensity Crude Oil” (HCICO) provision that correctly holds oil 
companies accountable for the relative cleanliness and dirtiness of petroleum fuels.  If the oil 
industry had their way, all petroleum fuels would be treated the same under the LCFS, leading 
to an influx of ever-dirtier sources of petroleum into California. This is unacceptable. 
 
We support CARB’s proposal to maintain strong fuel accounting provisions to ensure that 
petroleum fuels do not become dirtier over time, thereby undermining the LCFS and our clean 
air goals. A strong LCFS should support, not hinder, California’s clean air and climate goals. We 
believe that the program should: 

1. Maintain the on-time implementation of the LCFS program to ensure that our 
transportation fuels meet and exceed the goals of a ten percent reduction by 2020. 

2. Ensure proper accounting for all fuels and ensure that petroleum fuels do not become 
dirtier over time by allowing even dirtier, higher-carbon petroleum to be included in the 
program without penalty. 

3. Provide greater incentives for individual refiners to report on and benefit from 
innovative approaches to cleaning up their fuels beyond the “statewide average” 
approach proposed in the current regulatory draft.  

These components will provide greater incentive to individual companies to clean up their fuels 
and improve our air at the same time. 
 
The well-known public health toll caused by our current petroleum dependency will not go 
away on its own. California’s landmark policies to cut pollution to improve and save lives are 
critical to cleaning our own air and pushing the world toward a healthier future. We must not 
allow the oil industry to dictate clean air policy.  
 
California’s leadership on the LCFS must remain true to its goal of generating cleaner fuels, 
must remain on schedule and must remain rooted in clean air and public health. We encourage 
you to preserve these components of the program and to seek further opportunities to improve 
the LCFS over time.   
 
We look forward to helping achieve these goals with you and thank you for your consideration 
of these comments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Bonnie Holmes-Gen 
Executive Director, Air Quality and Public Health 
American Lung Association in California 



 
Robert Vinetz, MD  and Anne Farrell-Sheffer, MPH 
Co-Chairs 
Asthma Coalition of Los Angeles County 
 
Jeanne Rizzo, R.N. 
President and CEO 
Breast Cancer Fund 
 
Susan Hogeland, CAE 
Executive Vice President 
California Academy of Family Physicians  
 
Ruben Cantu 
Program Director 
California Pan-Ethnic Health Network 
 
Karl  Van Gundy, MD, FCCP 
President-Elect 
California Thoracic Society 
 
Rachelle Wenger, MPA 
Director, Public Policy and Community Advocacy 
Catholic Healthcare West 
 
Charlotte Dickson, MSW 
Director                                                
HEAL Cities Campaign 
CA Center for Public Health Advocacy  
 
Jessica Tovar, MSW 
LBACA Project Manager 
Long Beach Alliance for Children with Asthma  
 
Debra Judelson, MD   
Chair, Air Quality Committee 
Los Angeles County Medical Association  
 
Kevin D Hamilton, RRT 
Medical Advocates for Healthy Air 
 
Ricky Y. Choi, MD, MPH 
Director 
National Physicians Alliance, California. 
 
Mary Pittman, DrPH,  
President and CEO 
Public Health Institute 



 
Robert Gould, MD 
President 
SF Bay Area Physicians for Social Responsibility 
 
Harry Wang, MD 
President 
Physicians for Social Responsibility/Sacramento  
 
Jeremy Cantor, MPH 
Program Manager 
Prevention Institute 
 
Robert S. Ogilvie, Ph.D 
Program Director 
Public Health Law & Policy 
 
Anne Kelsey-Lamb, MPH 
Director 
Regional Asthma Management and Prevention 
 
Michael Kelly, MD 
Chair 
San Diego Regional Asthma Coalition  
 
Steve Heilig, MPH 
Director of Public Health and Education 
San Francisco Medical Society  
 
Sue Malone 
Executive Director 
San Mateo County Medical Association 
 
Gloria Thornton, MA, LMFT 
Chair 
San Francisco Asthma Task Force  
 
Michelle House 
Director 
Sonoma County Asthma Coalition 
 
Rita Scardaci, MPH, PHN 
Director 
Sonoma County Department of Health Services 
 
 
 


